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December 21, 2022

BOSSIER PARISH
LIBRARY BOARD OF CONTROL


BENTON, LOUISIANA


MINUTES


December 21, 2022
The Library Board of Control met in regular and legal session on the 21st day of December, 2022, in the Police Jury Meeting Room, Bossier Parish Courthouse, Benton, Louisiana.  The President, Mr. Bob Brotherton, called the meeting to order.  The invocation was given by Mr. Charles Gray.  Board members present are as follows:
Mr.  Bob Brotherton

Mr. Doug Rimmer
Mr. Charles Gray
Mr. Glenn Benton




Mr. Elmore Morris, Absent
***

Mr. Butch Ford, Interim Director of Libraries, Ms. Lisa Wilson, Ms. Jessica Aldridge, Ms. Sandy Long, Ms. Rachel Hauser, Mr. Pat Culverhouse, Mr. Butch Ford, Ms. Julie Gill, Mr. Jerome Darby, Ms. Stacie Fernandez, Mr. Jim Firth, Mr. Patrick Jackson, Mr. Tom Salzer, Mr. Philip Rodgers, Mr. Mac  Plummer, Ms. Brenda Anderson, Mr. William Purdy, Ms. Audra Bartholomew, Ms. Jaketha Farmer, and various employees from the Bossier Parish Libraries were present.

***

Motion was made by Mr. Rimmer, seconded by Mr. Gray, to adopt the minutes of the October 19, 2022, and the November 16, 2022, board meetings.
The President called for public comment.  There being none, votes were cast and the motion carried unanimously.
***


Mr. Ford provided an update on construction of the new Central Library.  He stated that each board member has been provided with a copy of the minutes from the progress meeting held on December 15, 2022.  He stated that the proposed schedule for completion shows a completion date of June 1, 2023, which was presented at the progress meeting.  He stated that the approved completion date based on a recent change order is April 3, 2023, and no documentation has been submitted to support the requested June 1, 2023, completion date.  Mr. Ford stated that once documentation is received to support the requested additional contract days, he will submit same to engineering for their review and recommendation.

***


Mr. Jim Firth, Purchasing Agent, stated that he has met at length with library staff regarding the Bossier Parish Library cash policy.  He presented a Cashless Feasibility Study prepared by Ms. Jaketha Farmer, Bossier Parish Library I.T. Director.

Mr. Firth stated that the feasibility study provides for three (3) options for the library to go cashless.  He stated that the first two (2) options are considerable in terms of the capital investments that would need to be made in the amount of $20,000.00 to $80,000.00.


Mr. Firth requested that Ms. Farmer present option three (3) to the board for consideration.  Ms. Farmer stated that currently the library can only track print jobs and cannot track photocopies.  She stated that the proposed option three (3) includes a system called AAM which would capture print jobs and photocopies and would require that a patron be able to utilize their credit card and put money on a Patron Account that would allow them to pay for print jobs, photocopies and fines.  She further stated that this system would track all charges to allow accounting to determine all incoming and outgoing funds.

Ms. Farmer stated that this system could be implemented into the current system used by the Bossier Parish Libraries.  She stated that the patron would be required to put money on their library account in order to pay for print jobs, photocopies and fines.


Mr. Jackson asked if no charges to patrons have been considered.  Mr. Firth stated that he and the library staff discussed not charging patrons.  He stated that approximately 375,000 copies, scans, and faxes are being utilized at the libraries.  

There was extensive discussion on the available options for the libraries to go cashless.  This matter will be further discussed at the January 18, 2023, Library Board of Control meeting.

***


Mr. Ford stated that approximately 13 resumes have been received for the Bossier Parish Library Director vacancy.  He stated that the resumes will be reviewed in January.

***


Ms. Sandy Long, Assistant Parish Treasurer, stated that the Bossier Parish Libraries has been under contract with Unique since 2015 and it is a 2-tier contract that includes an after-hour call center and collections.  She stated that the main function of the collections side is to send overdue notices and attempt to locate the patrons with the books and have them returned to the libraries.  She further stated that replacing the materials is more costly than paying the overdue fines.

Ms. Long stated that the after-hour call center has many functions and operates Monday through Friday, 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m., Saturday, 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m., and Sunday, 11:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  She stated that the call center is interactive with the library card holders, looks up titles for the patrons, provides the library hours, as well as other information pertaining to the libraries.  


Ms. Long stated that Unique is paid approximately $9,000.00 yearly for these services.  She stated that currently there is approximately $154,000.00 worth of overdue items which reflects from 2015 to present day.


Ms. Long stated that currently, the library allows a patron to check out up to 40 books at one time, which is too many.  She recommended that the number of books allowed to be checked out by a patron be reduced considerably.

There was extensive discussion regarding checking books out from the libraries.  Mr. Ford stated that this is being considered and a recommendation will be made at a later date regarding how many books can be checked out at one time.
***


Mr. Ford stated that the Bossier Parish Libraries spent $1.1 million purchasing supplies.  He requested that all branch managers review supplies that were purchased at the libraries and determine what supplies are not being used and can be eliminated.  

 
Ms. Therita Williams, Bossier Parish Library Purchasing Manager, was present.  She reviewed a list of all proposed budget cuts for materials which provided a $250,000.00 savings.  She stated that all branch managers met and have approved all items that are listed on the budget cuts.

Mr. Ford stated that the budget has already been approved minus those budget cuts.

***


Photographs were presented of events held at the Central Library branch.


Ms. Brenda Anderson, Plain Dealing Library Branch Manager, stated that the Plain Dealing Library Branch services approximately 450 to 500 patrons monthly.  She provided information on the programs offered at that branch.

Ms. Audra Bartholomew, Haughton Library Branch, was present.  She had photographs that were unable to be presented to the board during the meeting and she is to email the photographs to the board members.  She provided information on the programs offered at the Haughton branch.

***


Mr. William  Purdy, Facilities Manager, presented an update on projects at the library branches.  


Mr. Gray expressed concern of lawn care at some of the branches.  Mr. Purdy is to further review those complaints.

***


Motion was made by Mr. Rimmer, seconded by Mr. Gray, to amend the agenda to ratify approval of the Certificate of Substantial Completion for Project No. 2022-117, Wall Demotion and Fencing at Central Library, and to authorize the execution of documents.
The President called for public comment.  There being none, motion carried with the following votes recorded:

AYES:
Mr. Benton, Mr. Brotherton, Mr. Gray, Mr. Rimmer

NAYS:
None

ABSTAIN: 
None

ABSENT:
Mr. Morris


Motion was made by Mr. Gray, seconded by Mr. Benton, to ratify approval of the Certificate of Substantial Completion for Project No. 2022-117, Wall Demotion and Fencing at Central Library, and to authorize the execution of documents.

The President called for public comment.  There being none, motion carried unanimously.

RESOLUTION


BE IT RESOLVED by the Bossier Parish Library Board of Control in regular and legal session on this 21st day of December, 2022, that it does hereby approve the Certificate of Substantial Completion for Project No. 2022-117, Wall Demotion and Fencing at Central Library.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Parish Administrator and/or Director of Libraries be and is hereby authorized to execute any and all documents in connection with said Certificate of Substantial Completion.

The resolution was offered by Mr. Gray, seconded by Mr. Benton.  Upon unanimous vote, it was duly adopted on this 21st day of December, 2022. 

    MR. BOB BROTHERTON, PRESIDENT
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***


Mr. Rimmer reported that Mr. Elmore Morris has submitted a letter of resignation from the Bossier Parish  Library Board of Control effective today.

***


There being no further business to come before the Library Board of Control in regular and legal session on this 21st day of December, 2022, meeting was adjourned.
___1/18/2023______




    MR. BOB BROTHERTON, PRESIDENT
DATE APPROVED
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